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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

MARCH, 2015
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE

Dear Parents and Guardians,

We are well into our Lenten season. Students are following along the Way of the Cross on Monday mornings along with living our school values during our theme of Walking along with Jesus.  Watch the footprint trail of values grow along the hallways. Many thanks to the parents who helped us prepare for Lent by serving the pancake lunch. It was delicious and students enjoyed the change. It provided an obvious pre-beginning to the season of Lent.

Students thoroughly enjoyed I Love to Read month and our visit from Ondrej Pavlec and Paul Postma.  They were wonderful to the students, reading to grade 3, signing pictures and jerseys, smiling for photographs and each grade 3 students received a Jets book. It was a great prize that was won by Lukas and we all enjoyed the visit. They left a Jersey to raffle off which we used as a fund raiser for Holy Childhood whose motto is Children helping Children. Tickets are $1.00 and can be purchased from the classroom teacher.

While students enjoyed a day off, teachers attended a retreat day with all other Catholic School teachers/staff on Friday, February 13 at St. Mary’s Academy. It was fruitful and restful.

I was very proud on Ash Wednesday to receive 2 compliments from parishioners on how well behaved and good our students were during Ash Wednesday Mass. The judges at the Science Fair also complimented our students on their work and their behavior.  They even had kind words about the school in general.  Way to go guys!

Upcoming events are report cards, parent teacher conferences and March break.  Happy March!

Sincerely,

Mrs. S. Enns

Principal
BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Spring is coming! Only a few more days until the official start of Spring, and then Easter will be upon us.

The Board of Directors has been very busy these last few weeks, as we lead up to the end of the school year.  While we’ve accomplished a lot, there is much left to do.

The most important item on our list is of course the Gala Dinner.  We’re sad to say that it won’t be happening this year as we’d hoped.  Watch for a letter home about this in the next day or so, with details about why we’ve made the decision to postpone until next year.

One of our biggest concerns at this time each year is registration and re-registration.  If you’re planning to come back next year, we need to know, so that we can determine how many available spaces we have for next year.  Also, if you know of any friends or family who are looking for an excellent school for their children, we hope you’ll tell them about Christ the King School.  There are still some spaces available in come classes.

The Board of Directors will soon be putting out a call for nominations.  If you or someone you know in the Parish has expressed an interest in serving the CTK community, please let us know!

Want to see what our Board meetings are all about?  Do you have any constructive feedback you’d like to share with us?  Our Board meetings are on the second Wednesday of each month at 7pm in Lennox Hall.  Parents are welcome to attend.

Board of Directors

PARENTS’ ADVISORY COUNCIL 

The PAC would like to thank Jill Perron for all her hard work in organizing the Pancake Lunch last month.  Also, a big thanks to all the volunteers who helped with the cooking and serving.  Your help is truly appreciated!

This month’s Hot Dog Day is on Thursday, March 12th and Fun Lunch will be on Friday, March 20th.  Staff Appreciation Day will be on Monday, March 16th. 

Spring Break starts March 30th and school resumes on April 7th.  We hope you all have a wonderful spring break and a Happy Easter!

The next PAC meeting will be on Wednesday, March 18th at 7:00 p.m., upstairs in the grade 8 classroom.  We hope to see you there! 

Sincerely,

CTK Parent Advisory Council

PARENT’S CORNER

Parking:  
Please remember for the safety of all our parents, children and staff to please park in the proper stalls.  Do not stop and drop your child off at the gate to the playground that is in the parking lot. Please do park in a stall and walk your child to the playground. Do not block the entrance to the parking lot by parking against the gates at the entrance to the playground.  This is not a parking spot. For everyone’s safety please walk your child to and from your car.  After school students are to wait inside the playground, not in the parking lot.  Thank you for your consideration in this matter.

Lost and Found: 
There are lots of clothes in our lost and found. Please check it out.  Unfortunately we no longer take used uniforms. Please pass them along to a friend and do not put them in the Lost and Found.  The Lost and Found will be emptied during spring break and everything will go to the Good Will so please check it out before then.

On Wednesday, March 4th our school had a color day to raise money to help the family who recently lost 4 children in a house fire in rural Manitoba.  We raised $947.00! 
CHRIST THE KING  SCIENCE FAIR
On Wednesday, February 25, CTK School had our second Science Fair! Students were judged by individuals from the University of Manitoba and University of Winnipeg in the morning, and displayed their projects for parents, family, friends, and the rest of the school community that afternoon. The judges enjoyed a delicious lunch from Van Goes Pizza, and enjoyed their time with the students. 

Congratulations and a big thank you to all the students in Grade 6, 7, and 8 for their hard work on their projects! You all did a great job and the judges were impressed by your originality and the interesting topics you chose. We would like to thank the parents for supporting your child in this event, and thank you to everyone who was able to make it out to see the projects. Also, a big thank you to Mrs. Enns and the CTK staff for supporting us in this endeavor. 

All the students are eligible to go to the Manitoba Schools Science Symposium (MSSS), which is April 23 – 26 at the University of Manitoba. Registration deadline is April 17. The entry fee is $35 for an individual project and $70 for a group project ($35 per participant). All the information for entry requirements can be found on their website www.msss.mb.ca for those who are interested. 

The results of our science fair are as follows:

Grade 6:


1st
Edward – Electrical Conductors and Insulators 


2nd
Kaya and Jayden – Do Worms Help Plants Grow?

3rd
Charuthi and Kiara – Discovering Hidden Glucose

 
Honourable Mention
- Duncan


 
How Long Does It Take For Someone to Remember Something?

Grade 7:


1st
Caileen – What Type of Baking Pan Causes Most Moisture Loss in Sugar Cookies?

2nd
Kevin – Physiological Affects of Video Games

3rd           Sidney A. – Plant Growth in Other Liquids

Honourable Mention
Daniel – How Much Electricity is in a Lemon?

Grade 8:

1st  
Ryan – Can Your Body Temperature Tell the Time of Day?


2nd
Cole – What Substances Cool Your Tongue After Consuming Spicy Foods?


3rd
Hung – Strawberries Rotting


Honourable Mention
Reese and Darian – Plumbing Material and Durability

Thank you again!  


Mrs. Edwards and Mr. Rautert

MILK SPIRIT WEEK

Milk Spirit Week will take place the week of March 16th.  It is a celebration of milk and school spirit for all grades to participate in.  The Dairy Farmers of Manitoba provide us with prizes and rewards to help celebrate.  All students who buy milk and use their milk tickets will be entered in the daily draws.  There will also be contests and activities for all students.  Help us celebrate the importance of milk by supporting our school milk program and participating in Milk Spirit Week.
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